
 

 

   

Dec……..1st Nomination of Officers 

Dec. 3…..Executive Board Meeting 

Dec. 25…Merry Christmas! 

Dec. 31…Year End Reports Due 

Jan. 1……Happy New Year! 

The old refrain with all its cheer 

A Merry Christmas and Glad New Year 

May the Links we have added to our ever bright chain 

Grow brighter and brighter and forever remain 

~ Pacific Odd Fellow..December 1940 

     One of the Community Connection Projects that the 

Hillsboro Rebekah Lodge does is collect school supplies 

that are donated to the Hillsboro School District. This 

year the supplies amounted to a value of over $100.00.    

Pictured below: Rebekah Noble Grand LaLani Radford  

Pictured above: Lorraine Potter with “Splash” at 

Umpqua Discovery Center, Reedsport, OR 

     Talented Florence Artists painted and decorated 

beautiful ceramic seals and placed them throughout the 

area, including one at the Umpqua Discovery Center in 

Reedsport, to promote a welcome to visitors. “Splash” 

became so popular an effort was begun to keep him 

locally. 

     Gardiner No. 132 and Three Rivers Rebekah Lodge 

No. 240 generously donated to the project and “Splash” 

will continue to welcome visitors to our community. 
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long time members already have replaced themselves 

with younger members. Case in point is Willow Lodge 

in Heppner. Old and young work together to make their 

lodge successful! 

     As I close this column for December, please have a 

safe and joyous Christmas, Hanukah, Kwanza or any 

other religious holiday celebrated at this time of year in 

our United States. May peace be with you all. 

 

Warm holiday wishes, 

Jody, Grand Master 

     It was a real honor to have the 

top leaders of Oddfellowship attend 

our Fall, 2016 Northwest Odd 

Fellow and Rebekah meeting. 

Sovereign Grand Master Larry 

Ferguson, Sovereign Secretary 

Terry Barrett ,  International 

Association of Rebekah Assembly 

President Joyce Lynk and  President of the International 

Association Ladies Auxiliaries Patriarch Militant Tracy 

Boyer came to the Rose City to honor our own General 

Commanding Dan Mathews at his testimonial. Kudos go 

to the organizing committee headed by Patty Fries. The 

bus tour to Multnomah Falls was impressive, barbecue 

extraordinaire Ron Kunze outdid himself as grill master, 

the sessions were very informative and the hotel staff 

was most accommodating. The Royal Rosarians topped 

off the evening with their presentation to Dan. I was 

pleased to present the Grand Lodge’s $5,000 check to 

Dan to help with his expenses. Here’s to safe travels and 

a great year, Dan and Shirley! 

     Also happening at Northwest was the presentation of 

the Decoration of Chivalry to Claus Scheer of Peninsula 

Lodge. Claus has been an Odd Fellow for 70 years and 

in all other units of our Order, including the Muscovites. 

Speaking of Muscovites, 40 more new members joined 

at Northwest. The Muscovites raise money for non-

profits while having fun doing it! For more info, call 

David Scheer at 503-290-4747.  

     This fall has been a delightful whirlwind as my Grand 

Marshal Gordon Corda, Lisa and I have visited the 

majority of 46 Oregon lodges. We have an attitude of 

gratitude for members’ heartfelt hospitality and kindness 

to us. I have found that members appreciate sharing their 

individual volunteer activities and lodge involvements to 

help others. I am proud of each and every one of you 

who volunteer. There are just a few lodges with able 

bodied members that currently are not. My wish is that 

they would. 

     During our visits, we often talked about getting new 

members. Out of curiosity, I offered $5 to anyone who 

was carrying an application. Nobody had one. I 

challenge you to carry one and just ask someone who 

would make a good Odd Fellow. It’s up to each and 

every one of you. Some lodges are thriving because the 

The best of all gifts around any Christmas tree:  

the presence of a happy family all wrapped up  

In each other. ~Burton Hillis  

     Golden Rule Lodge No. 78 of Grants Pass initiated 

two new members at our regular meeting November 9. 

Pictured above with our Noble Grand Kathy Munyas 

are our two newest Initiatory members: Ben Kagay and 

Ed Cruz.   

     Ben is the son of Jeff and Jennifer Kagay who are 

both members.  Ed owns Cruz Welding & Mfg. which 

is located near our cemetery and became interested in 

our lodge after some long talks with cemetery Sexton 

Lloyd Stiewig PGM.   

     Please join with us in welcoming these new 

members to our Odd Fellow family; we are looking 

forward to working with them to help us build a better 

community. 

Dec.3….Executive Board..1 pm..Grand Lodge Office 
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 Happy Holidays to all my Sisters 

and Brothers!   

This is such a busy time for 

everyone, with gifts to buy, parties to 

plan, visits from family and all the 

decorating most of us do. How can 

we find the time to get it all done?  

And now I am going to ask you to do 

even more.  I know many of our 

Rebekah Lodges reach out to their members who cannot 

attend lodge during the Holidays, but I would like to see 

every Lodge reach out to their home bound members.  Some 

Lodges take small gifts of candy or flowers to their shut ins, 

some send cards and some take the time to visit their 

members.  If you send cards, I would like to suggest you 

prepare the cards at a lodge meeting and take the time to 

send a personal note in the card, then have every member in 

attendance sign.  That extra personal touch will make a 

difference to those members who cannot attend and keep 

them connected with their Rebekah Sisters and Brothers.  If 

you are visiting, an inexpensive bud vase with a couple of 

flowers will really brighten the day of the recipient or a small 

container of lotion or a small box of candy will remind them 

that they are important to you.  I had thought candy would 

not be a good gift but I was told by a member in a nursing 

home that she loves to get candy.  She can only have a piece 

or two, but when she has visitors, she has something to offer 

them.  I had never thought about the fact that as we age, we 

still want to be a good host even though we may not be able 

to shop or bake for our guests so a gift may allow them to 

feel like a good host to their guests.  This is also the time we 

should be focusing on family and friends.  My wish for all is 

that you are able to spend quality time with family and 

friends and keep the reason for the season in your hearts and 

minds.  No matter your faith, may this season be joyous for 

you filled with friendship and love. 

 

In FL&T, 

Joyce Clark, Rebekah Assembly President 

Dec. 5….Shamrock No. 113..Milwaukie..12 pm lunch.. 

   1 pm meeting 

Dec. 13...Hillsboro No. 54..Hillsboro..6:30 dinner.. 

   7:30 meeting 

Jan. 6…..Columbia No. 3..Portland..6 pm dinner.. 

   7 pm meeting 

OREGON PACIFIC ODD FELLOW 

Member of the Independent Order of Odd Fellows 

International  Press Association 

 

 

 

 

Published by 

THE GRAND LODGE OF OREGON 

ESTELLA VIRGIN, Editor 

ROBERT LYNN, PGM  Editor,  JOYCE  LYNN, PP Editor 

POSTMASTER, change of address should be sent to  

OREGON PACIFIC ODD FELLOW 

3202 SE Holgate, Portland, OR 97202 

Published Monthly 

OREGON MEMBERS: $6.40 per year of each member’s 

 per capita dues Pays for this paper. 

OTHER PERSONS Subscription Rate: $8.00 per year in the U.S. 

Canadian addresses, payable in advance. 

ALL NEWS ARTICLES, ADDRESS CHANGES, DELETIONS AND SUBSCRIPTIONS  

SHOULD BE ADDRESSED TO: 

OREGON PACIFIC ODD FELLOW 

3202 SE Holgate, Portland, OR 97202 

E-mail: mkwalter23@comcast.net 

THE DEADLINE FOR ALL OF THE PRECEDING IS RECEIPT 

 AT THE ABOVE ADDRESS BEFORE THE 14TH DAY OF THE PRECEDING MONTH. 

     Our Lodge is growing in membership.  In the last 

two to three years we have taken in 16 new members 

and we are getting ready to ballot on another.  Our new 

members are very active and have some good ideas.   

     We just did the kitchen at the craft fair in Philomath.  

I happened to be at Northwest during this time and I 

texted one of the veteran members to find out how 

things were going and this is what she had to say: 

     “Pretty good, our newer members are a God send.  

They work really well together.  They are a great help, 

they have great ideas and made some really good 

changes.”   

     I think if all lodges took this to heart, we would 

have no problem keeping our newer members.  They 

are coming up with great ideas for us to make money to 

be able to get a foundation for our lodge Hall.  We are 

now trying to get a new heater for it as well. 

     From all of our veteran members we want to say 

welcome and thank you to our newer members and 

keep the ideas flowing. 

 

Rhoda Davis, PP 
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     Greetings Matriarchs, Patriarchs, 

Brothers and Sisters, 

     The holidays are here and I am 

wondering where does time go?  

Christmas is my favorite time of the 

year. 

     I have had a couple of visitations 

and we had a great time.  I want to 

thank you so very much for my gifts and the special time 

we have spent together Willamette LEA No. 2 and Coast 

Forks LEA No. 49.  I also attended the Grand Patriarch’s 

official visit to his own lodge Canyon Encampment No. 

79.  These meetings were well attended. 

     I was able to attend the fall meeting of the Pacific 

Northwest Odd Fellow/ Rebekah Association, which also 

included the testimonial honoring General Daniel E. 

Mathews.  The association meeting was well attended and 

everyone had a great time. 

 

Thought of the Day. 

I’ve seen and met angels wearing the disguise of 

ordinary people living ordinary lives. ~ Tracy Chapman 

 

In Faith, Hope and Charity, 

Susan Jackson, Grand Matriarch 

     Roseburg Rebekah's collected 225 pounds of food for 

the Roseburg Rescue Mission. Pictured: Donna Cross, 

LaVon Thiems, Donna Paulson, Colleen Suiter and 

Freda Harrell. Roseburg Odd Fellow Vice Grand, Ron 

Farmer and RSVG David Hopkins helped load the food. 

 

In F L T, Colleen, NG Roseburg Rebekah Lodge.  

Grand Lodge Secretary………………………..(503) 236-9300 

 Cell…………………………………..(503) 319-5159 

 E-mail ………….……orgrandsecretary@comcast.net 

 Fax (only)…………………………... (503) 236-2629 

 Website………………….http://www.oregonioof.org 

Grand Master……………………Jodymorris54@hotmail.com 

              Phone………………………………...(360) 903-7712 

Rebekah Assembly President…………..clarknet@aracnet.com 

 Phone………………………………...(503) 647-5742 

Rebekah Assembly Secretary………….Office (503) 477-4198 

 Home ………………………………..(541) 942-9341 

 E-mail……………………….lemahoule@yahoo.com 

Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow………...mkwalter23@comcast.net 

Jesse Jones Campground……………………...(541) 997-7546 

               E-mail…………………..oddfellowspark-j@live.com 

Rocky Point Resort……………………………(541) 356-2287 

 E-mail……………….rockypointresort@hotmail.com 

I'm dreaming of a white Christmas, 

Just like the ones I used to know, 

Where the tree tops glisten 

And children listen 

To hear sleigh bells in the snow... 
~Irving Berlin  

 

     Last month I incorrectly stated that “Sovereign 

Grand Lodge” gave us a subsidy. 

     Only the Delegate Fees and Donations to United 

Nations Educational Pilgrimage for Youth, Inc. (a stand-

alone 501(c)(3) corporation) provides the funds for this 

wonderful program, not your dues to Sovereign Grand 

Lodge.  Furthermore, the United Nations Pilgrimage 

(UNP) program is administered by the UNEPY, Inc. 

     I apologize for this mistake and I am very happy to 

have the corrected information for you, with thanks to 

Charles Renninger. 

 

Charles Cloud 

Jurisdictional Chairman 
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Seafoam Rebekah Lodge No. 250 

Roy Earl Bogeart 

Ocean Odd Fellow Lodge No. 254 

Roy Earl Bogeart 

Heceta Odd Fellow Lodge No. 111 

Grant Frownfeller 

Nicole Farmer   Robert Lemke 

Bill Malotte   Karla Schafer 

Montezuma Odd Fellow Lodge No. 50 

Emily Howard   Chelsey Nichol 

Kitri McGuire 

Sheridan Odd Fellow Lodge No. 87 

Jennifer Eggers  Gabrielle Turpin 

Bernetta Schaff 

Heceta Odd Fellow Lodge No. 111 

Scott Ryland   Rob Quaempts  

Cody Parks   Jason Champigny 

Andrew Galloway  Daniel Zaklan 

     Merry Christmas Brothers 

and Sisters. May your holidays 

be filled with fun and joy. You 

will soon receive your new 

online annual report link. This 

should make filing the yearly 

annual report easier for you to 

understand and fill out. If you have any questions 

please call me and I can walk you thru the online 

portal. I would like to thank all of you who attended 

Northwest Odd Fellows and General Dan's Testimonial 

recently. Your support was much appreciated. Have a 

great Christmas and a Happy New Year.  

 

In F L & T 

Ronald Kunze, Grand Secretary 

Seasons greetings to all my sisters 

and brothers,  

     I wish all of you the very best 

holiday season. Remember to take 

time to relax and enjoy this season 

of love with your family and 

friends. Keep in mind that we have 

brothers and sisters who may not have family close by 

and you could be the one to help them have a happier 

holiday season.   

     I was able to attend Northwest this last month with 

two of my granddaughters who are members of Eta 

Theta Rho. They had a wonderful time and I would like 

to thank all of the Oregon Rebekahs and Grand Lodge 

members who make the Theta Rho girls feel so 

welcome each time you see them. Congratulations to 

Gary Clark for organizing and planning an informative 

Northwest session.   

      Lodges should have received their annual report 

forms by now.  If your lodge has not received their 

forms please let me know.  Please give me a call if you 

have any questions or problems with completing your 

report. Remember that to be on the honor roll you need 

to have your report into my office by January 15th.  

 

Once again happy holidays to each of you, 

Mary Houle’, Secretary 

Rebekah Assembly of Oregon 

     The second annual Youth Huddle is planned for 

February 25th. Meet and greet at 9 am and activities 

starting at 10am. Once again the Lebanon Lodge has 

graciously agreed to let the youth meet at their hall. 

Lunch will be provided by the JJYC at noon and then 

more activities to follow,  wrapping up the day by 2pm. 

Hope to see all youth and advisors come to enjoy this 

day with us. 

 

In FL&T Your Oregon JJYC  

Leon Houle’, Vice Chairman of OR JJYC 

~ Johnny Marks 
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It’s Christmas time let’s clean the slate 

of every old year grudge or hate.. 

Let’s pin a sprightly sprig of holly 

upon dull care an melancholy. 

Let’s reach out friendly hands and grip 

each other in warm comradeship. 

Pacific Odd Fellow  December 1941 

     Integrity Rebekah Lodge No. 175 held a social 

meeting on the October 25th .  Immediately following 

members of Freewater No. 202 helped the Rebekahs 

open their doors to host a 90th surprise birthday party for 

Betty Schubert, life member and long time resident of 

Milton Freewater.  There was a beautiful sheet cake, a 

bouquet of yellow 

roses and lots of 

decorations.  Betty 

was delighted to be 

there for a wonderful 

surprise birthday 

party. 

     Many friends and relatives stopped by to visit with 

Betty.  Cake, ice cream, coffee and juice were served by 

the lodges. 

     Grand Master Jody Morris visited Freewater No. 

202 in Milton Freewater on October 11th.   A social 

meeting was held with refreshments served.  We 

discussed our current community activities which 

include donations to our local food bank, Christian Aid 

Center to help feed the homeless, scholarship to local 

seniors, renting out the hall to the community for 

events, public meetings, Red Cross blood drive, etc.  

GM Jody talked  about her travels, her companions, her 

projects.  Great social meeting, very informative. Then 

Grand Master Jody took her leave for  Pendleton. 

     Eureka and some Freewater members met for  

dinner and meeting held at Shari’s in Pendleton.  

Eureka members updated Grand Master Jody on repairs 

of their lodge, membership, community activities, etc.  

Grand  Master Jody talked about her projects & ways 

we can help others.  Grand Master Jody presented 

Freewater member and  Eureka associate member Bill 

Jackson with a Merit pin for all of his outstanding 

assistance and work with the Eureka lodge building.   

The pin was attached by Eureka secretary Vivian 

Larsen. A wonderful evening was had by all.  Thank 

you Grand Master Jody,  Lisa & Gordan Corda for a 

wonderful day. 

To: All Oregon Odd Fellows and Rebekahs 

From: Denice Meeuwsen, RA Warden 

Update: My Email has been changed. Any 

communications can be sent to my new 

address. denicemeeuwse.flt@gmail.com.  

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1417_com_zimbra_email%22));


Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow December 2016 

7 

 

 

 

Beverley Loggains  Vespertine Rebekah Lodge No. 74  Yamhill 

Berneace Shelton  Sylvia Rebekah Lodge No. 43  Burns 

Hattie Snider   Ethel Rebekah Lodge No. 162  Sheridan 

Barbara Bennet  Etna Rebekah Lodge No. 49  Grants Pass 

Ron Bell   Heceta Odd Fellow Lodge No. 111  Florence 

     The Evergreen Area Meeting hosted by Leone 

Rebekah Lodge was held in Lebanon on October 15th 

with 5 lodges participating.  Rebekah Assembly 

President Joyce Clark, a number of her officers, 

committee members and past officers were introduced.  

A total of 30 people attended. 

     The day was filled with different instructions by the 

different lodges.  It was a cold, rainy day, so after our 

lunch, President Joyce gave a brief informational talk 

so that we could close and everyone could get home 

before it got any worse outside. 

     The meeting was turned back to Leone Lodge for 

closing.  A good time was had by all. 

     Harney Odd Fellow Lodge No.77 was given the 

honor of performing the memorial service for Samuel 

Eddy Joy, who was a civil war veteran and a member of 

our lodge. 

     Lois Taylor, who is a member of the Burns Cemetery 

Committee, has been very involved with finding 

veterans that do not have head stones in the Burns 

Cemetery.  Samuel was buried in the I.O.O.F. cemetery 

back in 1896, but the records were burned and no 

marker was found. Lois found his obituary in the local 

newspaper and through hard work obtained a beautiful 

head stone for Samuel. 

     Harney Lodge No. 77 along with the Harney Post 

No. 63 Burns American Legion performed the memorial 

service on October 20.  At the conclusion, the American 

Legion Post gave Samuel 3 volleys to honor him.  

      Samuel Eddie Joy was born 

Dec. 18, 1848 and died Aug. 07, 

1896.  Samuel went into the 

service at the age of 16 years and 

mustered out six months later. 

     A total of 26 attended the 

ceremony. Samuel’s head stone 

is proudly resting once again in 

the Odd Fellow cemetery 

section. 

I heard the bells on Christmas Day 

their old, familiar carols play, 

and wild and sweet the words repeat 

of peace on earth, good-will to men! 
~Henry Wadsworth Longfellow  



Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow December 2016 

8 

     Oregon hosted the Fall Northwest Odd Fellow/

Rebekah Association meeting and General Dan 

Mathew’s Testimonial November 3rd-6th.  Many 

Sovereign Grand Lodge Dignitaries and out of town 

guests attended. The weekend started Thursday afternoon 

with a trip for out-of-town visitors to Multnomah Falls.  

Thursday evening Oregon showed their hospitality by 

having a BBQ hosted by Portland Canton No. 1 and 

Hillsboro Canton No. 14 at Samaritan Lodge Hall in 

Milwaukie.  Samaritan Lodge provided BBQ Ribs and 

BBQ chicken prepared  by Oregon’s own Grand 

Secretary Ron Kunze. Word is, it was a big hit.  After 

Dinner Sovereign Grand Master Larry Ferguson, pictured 

above with Dale Bolen of Samaritan Lodge had KP duty. 

His help was much appreciated. 

     Friday the PNW Department Council and Department 

Association held their yearly meeting.  That afternoon 

Claus Scheer received the Decoration of Chivalry.  The 

Northwest Association Banquet and Grand Opening was 

held Friday night, then meetings followed Saturday and 

Sunday morning. 

     Friday after the banquet the Muscovites initiated 41 

new members.  They collected $825.00 which they 

donated to the youth travel fund. 

     The Testimonial Honoring General Dan Mathews was 

held Saturday evening.  It was opened by the Portland 

Royal Rosarians presenting official certificates to SGM 

Larry Ferguson, IARA President Joyce Link and 

IALAPM Lady Tracy Boyer welcoming them and 

Royal Rosarian presenting SGM Larry Ferguson with  

official certificate welcoming him to the city of Portland 

SGM Larry Ferguson and PG Dale Bolen 

General Dan’s out of state 

officers and guests to the city of 

Portland.  After the opening 

everyone enjoyed a buffet 

dinner.  The weekend concluded 

Sunday morning with a short 

meeting. 

Pictured above: Claus Scheer 

receiving the  

Decoration of Chivalry 

Pictured right: Patty Olson Fries,  

 Claus Scheer and Ray Johnson 

Pictured below: 
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Pictured left: 

Robert 

Worthington 

and Merrilea 

Manning 

jousting 

during 

Muscovite 

initiation 

General Dan Mathews, PPRA Shirley Mathews,  

PPRA of Louisiana Shirley Streck, & SGM Larry Ferguson 

General Dan Mathews, PGM / Grand Secretary 

Ron Kunze & SGM Larry Ferguson  

Lady Tracy Boyer, SGM Larry Ferguson,  

General Dan Mathews & IARA President Joyce Link 

Pictured right: 

Teibaba Eria, 

Czar’s personal 

body guard, 

Clauski 

Scheerski, 

Supreme Czar, 

Ronski Kunski, 

Czar’s personal  

body guard 

Pictured below:  

Muscovites striking a pose 
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that the Odd Fellows are always looking for new station 

ideas and contributions.  Students have attended this 

event for four years.  New ideas for stations are always 

needed. 

  

Brett Hurliman 

     The 10th annual Odd Fellows Pumpkin Patch 

entertained and informed School District 9 preschool 

through third grade students.  The event has been 

successful and popular with the students, teachers, and 

adults leading the program. 

     The Pumpkin patch is an outdoor event held in early 

October at the Odd Fellows Lodge located on Gienger 

Rd.  Classes rotate through eight stations that explore 

agriculture and the outdoors.  Most of the stations 

include hands-on projects that keep the students 

engaged.  The activities change from year to year 

depending on the skills and interests of the volunteers.  

One of the stations each year gives the  students time to 

pick a pumpkin from the patch to take home. 

     Eleven years ago, Hayden Bush, now a local farmer 

and teacher, was an FFA member at Tillamook High 

School.  He and classmate Kristen Kaste decided to take 

on the Farm Fest Program as a senior 

project.  According to Brett Hurliman, the Tillamook 

IOOF wanted to find a use for their property on Gienger 

Road.  The idea of a pumpkin patch and the Farm Fest 

program with the schools came together after Hurliman 

met with Max Sherman, Tillamook High School's 

agriculture  teacher, and Ed Armstrong, a grant writer 

and Educator.  Together, with Busch and Kaste, they 

created a format that was approved as a field trip for 

School District 9. 

     There have been many groups and individuals that 

have volunteered to operate stations.  They include: 

Brooklyn Bush FFA, Karl Zweiffel (corn maze), Gary 

Albright (Tillamook Museum), Garibaldi Coast Guard 

Station, Aubry Olson (OSP), David Helmricks (State 

Forestry). Tillamook County Rodesio Association, 

YMCA, 4H, School District 9, and Food Roots.  Rex 

Trogden, an officer of the Tillamook Odd Fellows, said 

We Can Not Do This By Ourselves 

     Your Lodge CAN participate in the UNEP for Youth 

no matter what your size.  The concept is simple.  Join 

hands with other Lodges to make it happen. 

     The concept is to have a few Odd Fellow and/or 

Rebekah Lodges that join hands to finance one delegate 

to the United Nations Pilgrimage trip.  You can simply 

divide the total cost of sending a single delegate by the 

number of lodges that are joining hands.  This way the 

cost can be manageable by all the lodges. 

     For example, let us assume there are five lodges that 

are joining hands, which means the cost would be less 

than $400 this year.  In the spirit of Friendship, you 

select the order that the lodges involved select a delegate 

each year.  Each year the participating lodge will have 

the pleasure and satisfaction of choosing a delegate from 

their own community. Each year, you repeat this process 

with a different lodge selecting a delegate from their 

own community.  This way you demonstrate your Love 

for the Order, your Love for other lodges, and your Love 

for their members.  You also show your Love for your 

community in turn.  At the end of each cycle, you have 

each participated in this wonderful program fully.  The 

Truth is that you can participate in this program no 

matter what your size.  The Truth is that you 

demonstrate to your community the Friendship and 

Love you have for our great Order.  And, the Truth is 

more students will experience this program that 

otherwise would not. 

     Change “We cannot do this by ourselves” to “We can 

do this by joining hands.” 

 

Richard Akins 
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     This month we are bringing you an excerpt from a 

Morand Scholarship Recipient  who wrote, “I can’t 

possibly tell you how much your generosity means to 

me.  This scholarship will put me one step closer to 

realizing my career dreams.  Without this kind of 

financial support, I would be unable to complete my 

college education.”    We get notes like this every year 

and decided to share with our Brothers and Sisters the 

heartfelt thanks we receive from scholarship recipients. 

     Many students will be home for the holidays and 

that is the perfect time to contact the Grand Lodge 

Office and request the Morand Scholarship application 

and brochure so the student can get started on 

completing the form to apply for a scholarship.  Both 

the application and the brochure can be e-mailed so you 

can have it immediately or it can be mailed to the 

student via U.S. mail.  

     Time goes by so fast, the deadline of January 31st 

2017 will be here before we realize it.  If you have a 

member who is currently enrolled in a college or trade 

school or if a family member of a lodge member is a 

college student, tell them about the Morand Scholarship 

program.  Encourage them to contact the Grand Lodge 

office to request an application form.  There are some 

updates on this year’s form, so make sure the student 

gets one from the Grand Lodge Office.  Any old 

application forms that a lodge may have should be 

destroyed.  If your Lodge doesn’t have one of the 

Morand Brochures, call the Grand Lodge office and 

request a supply so your members will have all the 

information about this wonderful scholarship program.  

Let’s continue to make a difference in the lives of 

worthy students, it’s not too early to get to work on the 

scholarship application.  All the information you will 

need is in the application packet and the Morand 

Scholarship brochure. 

     We are busy setting the schedule for the lodges we 

plan on meeting with for the rest of the year.  If there are 

any lodges that would like us to visit before we schedule 

them, please get in touch with one of the members or 

with me at: 

Rhoda Davis 

541-619-3062              nursehoda@yahoo.com 

PO  BOX 973              Lebanon, OR  97355 

At Christmas, all roads lead home. ~Marjorie Holmes  

HAPPY NEW YEAR       FUN  FUN 

CELEBRATION        TOAST  TIME 

CHAMPAGNE   IN  OUT 

COUNTDOWN       DATE  KISS 

AULDLANGSYNE                   HORNS  HATS 

RESOLUTIONS             LAST  HAT       

CONFETTI                    TIARAS             FEAST 

REFLECTION               WINE  MUSIC 

FATHERTIME                  PARTY  SING 

MIDNIGHT                               DANCE  BALL 

BANNER             END  NEW 

F U N W O D T N U O C P 

R E F L E C T I O N K A 

E N A A N H I K E I F R 

S Y T S D A A W S C A T 

O S O T T M R S A E T Y 

L G A T A P A C Y L H P 

U N S W H A S W S E E I 

T A T I B G E F T B R T 

I L D A C N I U A R T T 

O D L I Y E E N H A I E 

N L S P E C N A D T M F 

S U P T F E I G A I E N 

M A U H R N W M T O M O 

H O R N S I N G E N V C 
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